
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

June 18, 2014 
 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
June 25 - Club “Change-over Night” at Snow Squall – details and signup on club website. Cocktail 
hour starts at 5:30; dinner at 6:15. Cost = $23 plus tax, tip & drinks. Note that you are not required to 
eat dinner- feel free to come and just enjoy the festivities if you prefer. 
 
July 2 - Meeting at Boys & Girls Club, 5:45 p.m., 169 Broadway, South Portland 
 
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

June 25 July 2  July 9 
Song  Barker  none  Britt 
Invocation Hawes  none  Healey 
Raffle Gift Wagner Mitchell Yerxa 
Conductor Yerxa  York  B Anderson 
 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
June 24 – Otto’s in South Portland will be donating 8% of all proceeds from 5-9 to the South 
Portland Food Cupboard – go enjoy a slice! 
 
June 25 –June 28 – Garden Tour to benefit Ft. Williams Arboretum – see Ellie for tickets or to 
volunteer 
 
July 1 – deadline to RSVP for Lobsterbake on July 16 – see below. 
 
July 15 – opening up Bug Light – details to come 
  
July 16 – Lobster Bake – email Anne Swift-Kayatta with your order and how you can help. 
 
July 27 – Spring Point 5k Classic to benefit homeless veterans; this year’s goal = 300 
runners/walkers 
 
 
 
 



What’s New With Our Members 
 
Happy Birthday to Dan Davidson (6/30) 
 
Happy Anniversary to Nancy & Scott Irving (6/30) 
 
Get Well Wishes to Debbie Butterworth! 
 
Welcome, Steve! – Steve Klemm joined us as our newest member tonight. Steve lives in 
Scarborough with his wife Stephanie and has just started a new video production business. We 
will be hearing all about Steve’s business at an upcoming meeting. 
 
 
You’re Invited – to our annual lobster bake on Wednesday, July 16 at Fort Williams. Here are 
the particulars: 
 
Menu choices: 
Lobster (2 lobsters) - $30 
Steak - $30 
Veggie burger, hamburger or hot dog – adult - $10 
Veggie burger, hamburger or hot dog – child - $5 
Served with clam chowder, cole slaw, corn-on-the-cob, potato salad & cake. 
 
If you have not yet responded to Anne, please let her know your plans by July 1 by calling her at 
767-5754 or emailing her at aeskay@maine.rr.com. (And we hope your back feels better, Anne!) 
 
Raffle – Cyndie Santos was the lucky winner of a gift certificate to Terra Cotta donated by Mike 
Tranfaglia. 
 
 
Foundation Recognition – District Foundation Chair Peter Johnson visited our club to make 
presentations of Bequest Society recognition to Marge Barker, and to Tony Wagner and Sally 
Campbell. Becoming members of the Bequest Society means that they have made a provision in 
their estate plans for The Rotary Foundation, and that they have communicated that intention to 
the Foundation. Also receiving pins for contributions to the Foundation were Ellie Speh and 
Nancy Hawes. 
In making the presentations, Peter stressed the important work of the Foundation, making special 
mention of Rotary Peace Scholars and efforts towards literacy and education in Guatemala.  
Peter has had the good fortune of actually visiting Guatemala and meeting people in person 
whose lives have been completely changed for the better because of the donations we have made 
to the Rotary Foundation. 
 
(Editor’s Note – Why do I give? Because even though I haven’t had the chance to go to 
Guatemala as Peter has and as Kaylene recently did, I still want to be able to share in the warm 
fuzzies they get by seeing firsthand the good work that our dollars have done.) 



 
Getting to Know You – to help new member Steve become familiar with all our eccentricities, 
tonight’s program was an encore of Rotary Jeopardy, with President Ellie playing the part of 
Alex Trebek, in addition to writing up all of the clues. A good time was had by all – thanks, 
Ellie! 
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